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1. Purpose
1.1 The purpose of this paper is to provide the Joint Audit Committee with the Chief Internal Auditor’s opinion on the adequacy and effectiveness of the frameworks of risk management, internal control and governance operated for the year ending 31st March 2023.

2. Recommendation
2.1 That the Joint Audit Committee considers and makes recommendations as appropriate, on the Chief Internal Auditor’s annual report and opinion statement for 2022/23.
3. Chief Internal Auditor’s Annual Report and Opinion

3.1 Under the Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015, the Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) and the Chief Constable are responsible for establishing and maintaining appropriate risk management processes, control systems, accounting records and governance arrangements. 
3.2 Internal audit plays a vital role in advising the PCC and Chief Constable that these arrangements are in place and operating effectively. 
3.3 In accordance with proper internal audit practices, the Chief Internal Auditor is required to provide a written report reviewing the effectiveness of the systems of internal control operated by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and Constabulary and this provides evidence to support the production and review of the Annual Governance Statement.

3.4 The Annual Report for 2022/23 provides the Chief Internal Auditor’s opinion on the systems of internal control and summarises audit work from which that opinion is derived for the year ending 31st March 2023.

3.5 The Joint Audit Committee’s attention is drawn to the following points:

· Internal audit was compliant with the Public Sector Internal Audit Standards in 2022/23.
· Three reviews from the revised internal audit plan for 2022/23 remain in progress and will be reported in the 2023/24 annual internal audit report and opinion.
· The framework of governance, risk management and management control is considered to be reasonable and audit testing has demonstrated controls to be working in practice.  Assurance over the ICT and information management services provided as part of the collaborative arrangements with Thames Valley Police for 2022/23 has been obtained from the Thames Valley Police Joint Internal Audit Team.  Reliance has also been placed on the ISAE3402 work undertaken by Ernst and Young regarding the shared services with Hampshire County Council and Hampshire and Isle of Wight Fire and Rescue Authority.
· Where internal audit work identified areas where management controls could be improved or where systems and laid down procedures were not fully followed, appropriate corrective actions and a timescale for improvement have been agreed with the responsible managers.
Karen Shaw

Chief Internal Auditor

For further information please contact Karen Shaw, Chief internal Auditor, on 07784265138 or e-mail karen.shaw@hants.gov.uk
APPENDICES

Appendix A - Chief Internal Auditor’s Annual Report and Opinion 2022/23.
Exempt Appendix B - Summary of audit reviews completed in 2022/23 by assurance rating.
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